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Description automatically generated with medium confidence]Nicole Gorle
Community Safety and Justice

	Subject:
	Snohomish Regional Drug Task Force – Interlocal Agreement	

	Scope:
	Motion 24-529 would approve the annual Interlocal Agreement for the Snohomish County Regional Drug Task Force for 2025, to continue multijurisdictional efforts across Snohomish County to target drug trafficking and money laundering organizations. This contract is substantially similar to prior contracts.


	Duration:
	January 1, 2025 through December 31, 2025 (no options to extend)


[image: Treesgoodjpg]Fiscal Impact:		☒Current Year     ☐Multi-Year     ☐N/A
Council Initiated:
☐Yes 
☒No

ECAF:	2024-3198
Motion: 24-529

Type:
☒Contract
☐Board Appt.
☐Code Amendment
☐Budget Action
☐Other

Requested Handling:
☒Normal – 12.31.24
☐Expedite
☐Urgent 

Fund Source:
☐General Fund
☒Other – Fund 100
☐N/A

Executive Rec:
☒Approve
☐Do Not Approve
☐N/A

Approved as to Form:
☒Yes
☐No
☐N/A




All jurisdictions contribute to cover the cost of one commander and one analyst for the task force that is based on a per capita rate. 
	Expenditures
	Current Year
	()  2026
	()  2027
	()  2028
	()  2029
	Total

	Fund 100
	$214,552
	
	
	
	
	$214,552

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total’s
	$214,552
	0
	0
	0
	0
	$214,552



	Revenue
	Current Year
	()  2026
	()  2027
	()  2028
	()  2029
	Total

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total’s
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0




Authority Granted: Authorizes the Executive to execute the agreement.

Background: 	 Since 1988 the United States Department of Justice has provided funds to the Washington State Department of Commerce under the Anti-Drug Abuse Act to provide grants to local governments for drug law enforcement. Snohomish County, and its cities, have been participating members since the inception of the Act, forming the Snohomish County Regional Drug & Gang Task Force (Task Force).

The Task Force is a multi-jurisdictional group created to coordinate law enforcement activities, resources, and functions with the intent of disrupting illegal drug trafficking systems and removing traffickers. Snohomish County serves as the fiduciary for the Task Force.

The current ILA the Task Force is operating under began in 2021 and has been extended three additional one-year terms as allowed by the ILA. The final extension of the ILA is set to expire on December 31, 2024 and a new ILA is necessary to continue operations.
                                                                                                               
Requested Action: Move to GLS January 22nd for consideration.		
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